MEMORANDUM

TO: 

Mayor and City Council

FROM:
Susan Pollay, Downtown Development Authority

DATE:

June 2, 2008
RE:

Public Hearing on Proposed Improvement Plan for Fifth & Division 
The DDA held a public hearing on the proposed improvement plan for Fifth & Division on May 14, 2008 in City Council Chambers.  Approximately 40 people attended and 34 community members provided input at the meeting.  In addition to the public hearing comments, the DDA received 28 emails and three letters from community members.    Minutes from the public hearing and copies of correspondence are attached to this memo for your review.

Supporters of the plan complimented the planning process for its sustained and diverse community involvement, they recognized the need for a comprehensive plan, and they supported the need to create a more urban feel to streets as they traversed the downtown business and residential neighborhoods.   There was a wide variety of community members who gave their support to the plan, including a student at Community High School, bicyclists interested in improving the City’s identity as a bike-friendly city, and planners who saw the potential to reprogram thinking around what downtown streets can do for us as a community.   One attendee after the meeting also emphasized her observation that Fifth & Division may be the only streets in the City with three or four travel lanes each way – streets with much more traffic have one or two travel lanes each way.

At the meeting there were concerns expressed about possible traffic congestion if a travel lane was removed.  But the most vocal critics of the plan were staff and trustees of the Ann Arbor Hands On Museum (HOM) who are concerned about the relocation of bus parking and the potential safety issues involved in having school-aged children cross 5th Street to access the museum.  The DDA’s preferred location for school bus pickup and drop off has been in front of the HOM, with additional buses staging on Ann Street west of Main Street near the Ann Ashley parking structure.   This had been the original request set forward by the HOM at the time its site plan for the expansion was submitted to the City two decades ago.  In the course of dialogue with the HOM, another option was also proposed, which would have relocated the school buses to Ann Street east of Fifth.  But the approval of the new court/police building has eliminated this option.   The DDA has been working with the AAHOM on this issue and will continue our dialogue.  We are confident that we will be able to find a solution that meets the needs of the HOM, nearby residents at the Armory and the motorists, bicyclists and pedestrians who will be using this intersection.  
Although most people at the meeting spoke in favor of the plan, there were several questions and concerns raised by participants during the public meeting.  The following is a summary of these concerns, as well as a brief answer or clarification.  We are also posting this memo on our website so that the community members may find answers to their questions. 

· Preserve signal timing for drivers – Traffic signals will continue to be timed so that a motorist traveling at posted speed in average traffic conditions will be able to traverse the corridor comfortably.  
· Quicker turnover on parking spaces (ie. 15-30 minute meters).   The 2007 Nelson Nygaard Downtown Parking Study recommended that parking meter time limits be set longer because the limited time meters (30 minute and 1-hour) were not well-utilized and thus did not appear to meet patron needs.  Although time limits have not yet been established for the on-street meters, the DDA will be looking to support important adjacent uses with longer time limits, such as the new meters that would be placed near Kempf House, City Hall and Farmers Market.
· Need for crosswalk near library.  A new crosswalk on Fifth Avenue is being planned as part of the design for an underground parking lot on S. Fifth Ave. adjacent to the library.
· Label entry to old 4th ward neighborhood.  There are already signs indicating the boundaries to this neighborhood.
· Do not put meters in residential neighborhood.  The DDA has long held a policy not to place parking meters in established residential areas.  The new on-street parking spaces promoted in the Fifth & Division plan that would be located in the residential areas would not have meters, but rather would be noted as “residential permit only” parking or other types of residential signage.
· Vary the widths of crosswalks to indicate the prominence of certain areas along the length of these corridors.  This question will be brought to City staff at the time construction drawings are presented to them for approval.  
· Connect downtown bike paths to Huron River Drive.  This request is outside the scope of the Fifth & Division project. 
· Keep bike paths and parking spaces clear of snow and debris.  This request will be forwarded to City staff for assistance. 
· Use meter boxes, no individual meters.  The DDA has an RFP in distribution soliciting bids for multi-space parking equipment to replace downtown parking meters.   This includes the metered parking spaces on Fifth & Division.    
· Education program for cyclists.  At the “Same Roads, Same Rules” forum held a week before the DDA work session, this request was made by several cyclists.   The owner of a local driver’s education franchise offered to create a training program if there was interest and funding.  
· Traffic lights that can be signaled by bike riders.  This request will be forwarded to the City’s transportation engineers to be considered.  
· No street parking – The request was to eliminate all on street parking on these corridors, as parked cars were seen as encouraging additional cars.  The DDA believes that there is a benefit to on-street parking including accommodating retail uses in places such as the Kerrytown area, civic uses such as City Hall and the Library, and residential uses.  Moreover, the plan proposes to fill in additional parking spaces to create a pedestrian “safe” zone on the sidewalk adjacent to the parked cars, as the large steel vehicle creates a buffer between a pedestrian and moving traffic.  Moreover, each parked car generates the potential for at least one pedestrian to activate the sidewalk.  
· Safety of left turning bicyclists on one-way streets.  There is no easy answer to this problem, other than the elimination of one-way streets.  We heard from an individual at the hearing that they felt that the many elements of the plan worked together to create a more safe environment for cyclists, which would then make it safer for cyclists to turn left off these streets than it is today.  
Fifth Avenue and Division Street Public Hearing

Wednesday, May 14, 2008

7:00 pm - Council Chambers, 100 N. Fifth Avenue, Second Floor, Ann Arbor, 48104

 Audience Comments

Robert____

Thinks the project looks really good, especially for more walking and biking. He thinks it’s hard to bike in this town, sometimes participates in the Ride Around Town and it is sometimes hard to do with traffic. He would like to see improvements to signal timing city-wide so people can get through without constantly stopping.  Regarding the 100 parking spaces, he would like to see some spaces with a short turnover time, like 5 or 10 minutes. He also noted that the library area is dark at night, and would like to see better lighting and a crosswalk in front of the library.

Norm Cox, Greenway Collaborative

He supports this project and wanted to talk about it from a town planning perspective, not just in terms of walking and biking. He believes that public streets are our single most important public space. It is more than just the street, it is everything, the streets, the lights, the facades, the benches, it is how you feel in that space, it is where people meet. He noted that lots of time has been spent on how the zoning and buildings will look.  As we consider how to get higher density in the downtown, that can’t be looked at in isolation, streets need to be given the same consideration, and this is a key aspect that can help support that.

___________
He believes that the $10 million dollars should be used to provide 1000 black students with professional tutoring every week for 4 hours in order to change the achievement gap. There is a learning gap for black students that must be addressed.  He further believes that the $47 million for the new court/police building should go to provide 800 full-time scholarships to the University of Michigan.

Peter Hines, member, Washtenaw Biking and Walking Coalition

He lives 3 houses off Platt, in that area, the City reduced lanes from 4 down to 3 lanes.   At the time this change was proposed people were worried about congestion, but now that this is in place, it has actually resulted in a quieter, less congested street, and it now is easier to walk and feels like more of a neighborhood. He is strongly in favor of this 5th/Division plan, especially as his son is a regular pedestrian on these streets and he has nearly been hit multiple times while trying to cross.

Ethel Potts, Planning Commission

She saw this plan when it was new and thinks it is an excellent plan that is much needed.  She pointed out that these corridors go through historic districts, that home owners are trying their best to look good, and that this will help these neighborhoods. She said that fewer lanes would be safer, and noted that when she is driving on these roads, it seems like people are always switching lanes and jockeying for a position, and felt that this would simplify the choice of lanes. When she is walking these streets, she noted that she crosses them with difficulty as they are so wide she almost has to run across. She added that Fifth Avenue already has beautifully timed stoplights and said that the plan involves very good designs.

Mel Drumm,  Ann Arbor Hands-On Museum

He said that he likes the effort put into the 5th/Division plan.  But he has a concern about the one segment on Fifth near the Museum.   50,000 children come from all over to visit the HOM every year, and they’ve been getting dropped off by buses on Fifth Avenue for 25 years. This plan eliminates their bus parking that allows kids to safely come into their museum.  These 50,000 children represent $250,000 in revenue for the museum and provide a $3.9 million impact for the area, and if it is harder for people to safely access the museum they will be less likely to come. He requested that the DDA partner with them to find a good solution to this issue.

Christine Crockett, Old Fourth Ward Association President
She noted that she supports what Mel said, and in addition to the 2 gateways mentioned in the plan, she would like to add a gateway for the Old Fourth Ward. She would like no parking on the street to show that it is a residential district, and noted that the residents have been working for years to make it a nice neighborhood where kids and adults can be safe.

Keith Riles, Ann Arbor Hands-On Museum Board member

He noted that kids tend to be careless and it concerns him that kids would have to cross Fifth Avenue with this plan to get to the museum.  He thinks this merits serious concern, and added that he isn’t opposed to bike lanes, just need to think carefully about a solution.

Peter Pollack, downtown resident (Detroit Street)

He came today to support the plan and urges to not take another 5 years before starting to build it.  He noted that the success of this plan will be in the subtleties of it, like how it related to the library and the new parking structure, as well as in the treatment of crosswalks. He said that on the plan all crosswalks are shown as the same width, but all streets are not equal, so he felt that it is possible to convey the rank of street hierarchy through differences in crosswalk width.

Perry Samson,  Ann Arbor Hands-On Museum Board member

Comes here wearing many hats today, he’s concerned about the parking issue for the museum, it doesn’t sound safe. As a biker he is a little confused about why Fifth Ave would be chosen, maybe Fourth Ave would be better for bike lanes. He is also a business owner (Weather Underground), and thinks that the City does need better infrastructure in order to attract new jobs and employees that want to bike, but doesn’t think it makes sense to make a route that goes north to south with no connections. Why? Is it just that it is the low hanging fruit?

Philip Cartman

He is a biker who commutes and rides with different clubs and organizations. He noted that the reduced lanes on Packard have made his commutes much better, but once he hits downtown there aren’t any bike lanes. He noted that currently there is no good access to get out to the Barton Dam, a regular meeting point for biking clubs, so most people must drive out there to then ride, as biking there would mean taking their lives in their hands. He thinks this plan is a step in the right direction, and thinks that Fifth Avenue is a good choice because the street does flow, and if you ride at a good pace it is possible to keep up with the lights.

Nancy Shore,  getDowntown program

There are about 10,000 employees coming to downtown every day for work (not including the University of Michigan), and this would provide bike lanes in 2 areas where there is a growing workforce, like at Google and City Hall, plus these are employers that are really trying to encourage their employees to use alternative forms of transportation like biking. These bike lanes will connect people to Packard and to Plymouth roads, and people will bike if they feel comfortable and the infrastructure is in place, which would get cars off of the streets, even if it is just in the summer. She added that the on-street parking was beneficial to downtown retail and said she was fully supportive of the plan.

Stani Bohac

He bikes along Fifth and Division about 2 times a week or so and thinks this is an excellent plan that he hopes can begin moving forward. He also requested that the City look at a safe way to get bike from downtown to Huron River Drive.

Jane Kaufer, Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council

She is a downtown resident and pedestrian and walks all over downtown.  She felt that there are too many drivers who are always trying to beat lights, which are a great hazard for pedestrians trying to cross.  She has also noticed that many of the drivers who do this seem to be talking on a cell phone. She is in favor of the 5th/Division plan.

Warren Williams

He is a motorist and a pedestrian and he is concerned about intersections. As a pedestrian he would like narrow streets to cross. As a motorist, he is concerned about the flow of a street going down to 2 lanes with cars trying to make left or right turns. He hopes that there can be a balance between these two issues.

Bill Sizer,  Renaissance Clothing

He fully endorses this plan and pointed to the success of the parking spaces added in front of DTE on S. Main Street.   He thinks it has helped those businesses and has noticed a tremendous amount of new pedestrian activity in the area due to that.   From a retail standpoint, he is really interested in the proposed parking and bike lanes and is also interested in the bump-outs. He thinks that Division and Fifth are areas of growth and believes this plan will encourage retail in those areas. He shared that a number of years ago he participated in the original Model Cities Program and they spent a lot of time talking about downtown beautification. He noted that non-metered parking like the one location on Main Street was more attractive. He added that in winter months there needs to be a better way to get to sidewalks, as children and elderly individuals often have trouble navigating the snow piles. He said this is a great program and to go ahead with it.

Stewart Nelson,  City Council Candidate in Ward 2

He doesn’t own a bike, but is looking into it as he’s heard it is a requirement to being on City Council (all laughed).  As a part of his campaign he has been out interviewing around 80 leaders in this community and has heard multiple times the need to have a “hipper downtown.” He wants to create a hipper downtown in order to continue to attract young talent.  He thinks this plan will do that and supports the plan.

Marne Smiley,  Michigan Mountain Biking Association

She is encouraged by the prospect of more bike lanes. She feels the implementation of an educational program letting people know how ride properly and safely would be really beneficial. She also shared that Royal Oak has introduced street lights than can be signaled by a bike, she thinks that is a great idea and could be used to enhance this program.

Steven Kronenberg

He said he seconded Norm Cox and emphasized the public aspect of our roads.  He encouraged looking at solutions in a new light, such as integrated traffic rather than segregated areas, and he feels that reinforces that bikes don’t belong. He said not to look backwards for solutions, but forwards and consider the use of walking malls, public spaces like in Europe, trolleys and rickshaws, and buses and shuttles that circulate downtown in order to reduce traffic levels rather than maintain them. He said that taking away parking spaces would make downtown more viable.

Ray Detter,  Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council

Wanted to talk about the process, and noted that sometimes citizens complain that things are happening quickly or they hadn’t heard about it; but that this has been a 5 year process. He referenced former CAC member Joan Blos and said that she had been ahead of her time as she had worked for some of the same goals as this project has.  He noted that there have been lots of meetings and focus groups throughout this plan’s development and said that this is a community project.  He added that there are still may be issues that need to be resolved, but in terms of the way the process was done, the DDA did an excellent job.

Ray Fullerton, downtown resident and Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council member

He said that the DDA gets a round of applause for their leadership with this plan and was concerned that the $1 million grant from the State would be lost if this plan wasn’t acted upon.   He felt that east – west connectivity needed to be addressed as well, such as on William and Washington. He hoped that this project would not take too long to implement, he said nice going and that he is all for it.

Carol Knauss, Ann Arbor Hands-On Museum staff member

She said that she is the Director of Operations at the HOM, so she is the one out there directing all of the kids. She said that we really need to think about these kids, she really doesn’t want them crossing Fifth Avenue, she said that would be a recipe for disaster. She thinks it is possible to do both (accommodate the buses and have bike lanes) and noted that they are dependent on the goodwill of the community.

John Beranek

He is a 17 year resident of the Old Fourth Ward and is fully in support of this project. He thinks it is important to share roads and to give back to bikes and pedestrians. He felt there was a heavy emphasis on parking in the plan, which would continue to give people the idea that they can drive downtown. He said that more metered parking perpetuated the myth people have that they can park right in front of the store they want to go to. He noted that the bus parking on Fifth Ave has been a bone of contention with Armory residents, as bus engines are idling when these residents would like to have their windows open. He questioned whether the bikes could park on Ann Street.

Rita Mitchell

She likes the idea of traffic calming, but is very concerned about the emphasis on parking in the plan, especially if one of the goals is for the streets to be safe for bikers and pedestrians. She wondered where this falls in the priorities of DDA funding, as she wanted to ensure that it would go through to completion. She added that she wanted to make sure there was a lot of bike parking.

Ann Hunt, Ann Arbor Bicycle Touring Society

She is basically in support of the plan. She has some concerns with bikes being on the right side of a one-way street, and then needing cross multiple lanes of traffic to turn left, she felt that some bikers who knew they would have to turn left in a block or two wouldn’t bother to ride in the bike lane at all. As a result of this, she thinks there could be issues with motorists getting frustrated with bikers. She said there is no emphasis on public transportation and parking is getting increased.

Frank Schwende, Washtenaw Biking and Walking Coalition member

He addressed the previous speaker’s concerns with bikers turning left, saying he had personally experienced a motorist getting frustrated with him, so agreed that it is an issue.   However he felt that with the whole plan together it will work. He acknowledged that you will still have to take a lane to turn left, but said that it is currently dangerous to do so due to the wide lanes, and the maneuver would be better and safer with the plan in place. Once all things are working together he felt that it would work for bikers and pedestrians.

Kris Talley,  Washtenaw Biking and Walking Coalition member

She is in support of the plan and thinks we need bike lanes all over.  The on-street parking is not her favorite part of the plan, and she doesn’t necessarily agree with the idea that it adds a sense of comfort for pedestrians. Overall though she thinks it is good. She agrees that the school bus parking issue needs a solution, noted that bikers are not trying to endanger kids, and felt that there was something wrong if we can’t get kids across a street safely. She was a little concerned with the slide that mentioned the worst case scenario and referred to the bike lanes as just paint, so if it didn’t work they could be removed. She urged for this to not be thought of as a trial run.

Julie Weatherbee,  South Main Neighbors Association

She is primarily a walker and really supports this plan, as they are not attractive streets, have a number of open parking lots, and cars just zip-through. She said that the Hands-On Museum has valid issues, but that we shouldn’t not do a plan because someone has issues with it. She felt that the parking was really important, and noted that it is necessary for retail and for people to get downtown. She noted that the Main Street of 30 years ago is not the Main Street of today. It used to be 4 lanes with fast moving traffic, the bump-outs were added, and now there is outdoor café space, and the change has been successful. She felt that this will work out if it is done right, and it will be embraced.

Rachel Erdstein

She lives off of Packard and supports the plan. She is just concerned about maintenance of the bike lanes and wants to make sure that they are clear of all hazards, like snow, glass and UPS trucks.

B.R. Battey

He rides through the area regularly and is concerned that Ann Arbor bike lanes are used for everything except for bikes, from postal, parcel, delivery, and contractor vehicles to a space for furniture, pottery, leaves, skateboarders, and child drop-offs – they need enforcement. He doesn’t want to see bikes exposed to the door-swing issue, and is concerned that cars crowd into bike lanes without thought.

Alice Ralph

She bikes, drives, and rides the bus, she does it all. She thinks this is a great place to start and agrees that the solutions to problems are in the subtleties of the designs and in the programming.  She has seen traffic lights that give a few seconds more for bikers and pedestrians as well as safety islands, which make crossing more comfortable. She would like this to be the beginning of a comprehensive plan for all streets downtown, she agrees that bike lanes need to connect, and would like to find a pattern and repeat when aspects work.

David Sponseller

He has nothing against bikers, he’s done it, his kids do it, but he wanted to express his surprise at the decision to pinch the only 2 roads that lead to Broadway Bridge. The thought of slowing these down was amazing to him. He said that with the bump-outs and everything else the streets would not flow and would waste gas. He said that there are a lot of high-powered people in this town, and that a delay of 5-30 seconds could result in millions of dollars of lost time for them.   He suggested that the bike lanes be shifted to Fourth Avenue.

Steve Bean,  Ann Arbor Environmental Commission

He is excited about this project and appreciates all of the work that has gone into it over the years. He thinks it is great that the project is getting money from the State and noted that we are not likely to get that for other projects. He said that people have expressed different perspectives and felt that it was best to not be adversarial as this plan is just one piece of the puzzle that was thoughtfully put together and it can’t answer all problems. He was very supportive of the additional parking as it is necessary for economic vitality and that is the DDA’s mission. He felt that in the future it might be possible to reduce, but for now, especially since it can be done without extensive construction, it is a good thing. He agreed with the positive impact the on-street parking had for the Thai restaurant on Main Street. He said that all components will be good for buses, bikes, and pedestrians, and no worse for cars, as the increase in travel time was insignificant.

Ron Suarez, City Council member in Ward 1

He said that he was initially troubled by this, but once he heard the data (regarding traffic and travel times) he became very supportive of the plan. He looks forward to working out the issue with the Hands-On Museum so Council can pass the plan through as quickly as possible.

Email messages re: 5th & Division Plan

From: AREAVES@aol.com [mailto:AREAVES@aol.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, April 23, 2008 10:36 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Kempf House/Parking

Susan, I don't think we have met.  I'm the president of Kempf House.  Louisa Pieper had a stroke two week ago and is still in the hospital.  It has fallen to Deborah and me to write the letter to the City.  Being new to A2, I need some help. I would like you to review the letter, make changes and then...please tell me to whom I should address it!

 

Thanks,

 Allison Poggi

 

RE: Parking on South Division

Dear  ?

The Kempf House Board voted unanimously on April 14 to support the DDA proposal to move metered parking from the eastside to the westside of South Division. Since drivers will no longer be exiting their cars in the street, we support placing pavers between the sidewalk and the curb, with a tree well to accommodate the existing tree.  The addition of pavers will ease snow removal and improve pedestrian safety and comfort.  The board also feels that designating one parking space in front of the Museum as a handicapped space would benefit many of our visitors. 

Please do not hesitate to ask if you have any further questions or would like the Motion in its entirety. 

 

Sincerely,

From: Ray Fullerton [mailto:rrf606@comcast.net]

Sent: Thursday, May 01, 2008 2:07 PM

To: 'Kris Talley'; 'Ed Steinman'; Liz Calhoun; 'carole hann'; phines@arborblue.com; rsheridan@menloinnovations.com; 'Chuck Hescheles'; 'Cindy Wegryn'; Doug Cowherd; 'Jim Rees'; beatrixpackmohr@msn.com; Byoung-Suk Kweon

Cc: 'Vince Caruso'; 'Joe O'Neal'; 'Liz Elling'; 'Maria Thomas'; Margaret Wong; Joel Dalton; Nancy Shore; 'Amanda Naugle'; Lyndac19@comcast.net; lily Guzman; 'Amy Teddy'

Subject: FW: [MMBA-Poto] Help Make AA a Safer Place for Bikes

Hi Bikers,

I'm passing this along in case you don't receive it through your normal e-mail channels? This is an important time for Ann Arbor to let City Council know that there is a large group of biking citizens that need infra- structure improvements that they alone can implement! If we are ever going to improve beyond our current Bronze Rating as a Bicycle Friendly City, it is crucial that City Council demonstrate the resolve to do so at this time!

Best Regards, Ray Fullerton    Ann Arbor Bicycle Ambassador

-----Original Message-----

From: MMBA-Poto@yahoogroups.com [mailto:MMBA-Poto@yahoogroups.com] On Behalf Of billmayer@comcast.net

Sent: Thursday, May 01, 2008 7:06 AM

To: Poto Chapter MMBA

Cc: U of M Cycling Club

Subject: [MMBA-Poto] Help Make AA a Safer Place for Bikes

There are two upcoming events that need a strong attendance from local cyclists.  They deal with car/bike interaction, but if you are a mountain biker I'm sure you ride your bike on the streets as well.

Two important dates when your attendance is needed:

#1 Wednesday May 7, 7:00pm at the Downtown Development Authority Conference Room (150 S. Fifth Avenue, Suite 301)

#2 Wednesday May 14th at 7:00pm in the AA City Hall council chambers

Here are the two projects:

#1  Same Road, Same Rules?

This public forum will focus on car/bike coexistence on the roads of Ann Arbor and how engineering solutions alone may not be sufficient to address them.

Education and enforcement options including the "Same Road, Same Rules"

campaign will be explored by attendees from Ann Arbor's Police and Planning Departments, the get Downtown program, the Downtown Development Authority, the Ann Arbor Bicycle Touring Society and others.  Ann Arbor City Council members have also been invited.

Attendees are encouraged to submit any questions or topics they would like to see addressed at this event to info@wbwc.org.

Sponsored by the Washtenaw Bicycling and Walking Coalition Wednesday May 7, 7:00pm Downtown Development Authority Conference Room (150 S. Fifth Avenue, Suite 301)

#2 The instillation of bike lanes on 5th Ave and Division Streets.  This was sent to me by Rene Greff, Owner of Arbor Brewing and Downtown Development Authority member:

The project is the 5th and Division project which is a DDA initiative using DDA dollars ($3M) along with a state grant ($1M) that has already been awarded but is in danger of being forfeited if council doesn't allow us to move forward (we've been waiting for them to vote on this for well over a year now).

The basics of the project are to create a more bike-friendly downtown by . creating a continuous north-south bike path connector from Packard to Broadway . using bulb-outs and traffic calming to contribute to the safety and comfort of cyclists in the bike lane

And to create a more pedestrian-friendly downtown by . adding a lane of on-street parking to provide separation between sidewalks and cars . on-street parking with also help activate the area and support small businesses and non-profits along the corridor . using bulb-outs and redesigned intersections and crosswalks to make crossings shorter and safer for seniors, children and the disabled.

. Creating a unified and aesthetically appealing design incorporating uniform sidewalk treatments, trees, bike hoops, and other pedestrian amenities that once adopted by council will set standards for developers working along these corridors.

We conducted a traffic study to make sure that in the areas where we add on-street parking we will not be adversely impacting vehicular travel and our study shows that during peak travel times the impact would not be more than a matter of seconds traveling the entire length of either of these streets.  And yet some members on council are saying that losing any car lanes is unacceptable.

Alternative transportation was called out specifically in the DDA renewal plan as one of our 8 key strategies for improving downtown vitality and we believe that investing in infrastructure to support alternative transportation through the downtown is precisely the sort of expenditure that DDA dollars are intended for. And yet some member on council are saying that since this isn't their priority we should be able to spend our money on it (because they might want to use our money on something else in the future).

The public hearing in front of council is on May 14th at 7pm in council chambers and I really want to pack that room.  I would be happy to set up meetings with anyone who would like to sit down and look over the drawings and discuss the specifics of the plan but barring that I think that main points are:

1. If the city is serious about supporting alternative transportation, bike lanes and pedestrian improvements are a key component

2. The downtown does not have a north-south bike lane connection

3. There is more to designing safe bike lanes than just painting lines on the road (as was suggested by the mayor as a way to save money on the project)

4. The money all comes from the DDA (and the grant) - not city general funds and this is precisely the type of project for which DDA dollars are intended

5. It would be irresponsible for the city to throw away $1 million in free money for alternative transportation

6. The DDA has the funds to do this project AND give the city their 8 million dollar grant so they should be permitted to do so

7. With the huge investments the city (new city hall), library (new

library) and DDA (new underground parking) are making on north and south Fifth Ave, we need a major upgrade in the quality of the pedestrian experience linking these key features

8. The DDA already invests heavily in parking, funding bus and link service, and the get downtown coordinator and the city should support their efforts to invest in infrastructure to serve the needs of cyclists as well.

If people decide to email council, it would be great if they could also send their emails to the DDA since some of our members are also bowing under pressure from council.

Here's a complete email list for the council and DDA:

JHieftje@a2gov.org; JLowenstein@a2gov.org; SRapundalo@a2gov.org; LGreden@a2gov.org; SKunselman@a2gov.org; MHiggins@a2gov.org; MAnglin@a2gov.org; MTeall@a2gov.org; CEasthope@a2gov.org; SBriere@a2gov.org; rsuarez@a2gov.org; spollay@a2dda.org; dave@sgipub.com; gary@boren.com; jsantihall@gmail.com; jmouat@mitchellandmouat.com; jsplitt@comcast.net; gunnl@ewashtenaw.org; rfhewitt@hotmail.com; russmichth@aol.com; sandi@trilliumrealtors.com, rene@arborbrewing.com

Thank you for your help.

--

Bill Mayer

President - MMBA - www.mmba.org
President - MMBA - Potawatomi Chapter

From: Susan Gardner [mailto:susan@gardnercom.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 06, 2008 5:10 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Re: Public Hearing for Proposed Improvements Along Fifth & Division

Hi Susan

Thanks for the prompt response. Please don't misunderstand me... I support the one way design. I just don't get WHY or HOW so many miss the signage so often. Again, it's well marked. 

As a bike commuter, I welcome the bike lanes!!!! 

Susan

Susan Gardner

Gardner Communications

220 North Fifth Avenue

Ann Arbor, MI 48103

734-995-2916

From: Kris Olsson [mailto:kolsson@HRWC.ORG] 
Sent: Monday, May 12, 2008 7:40 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Comments on 5th and Division improvements

I am writing to support the improvements being considered for 5th and Division St. to makes those streets more pedestrian and bicycle friendly.  I am a frequent user of those streets both as a bicyclist and driver, and I am both happy to hear of the bicycle-related  improvements and the data that the improvements will result in little delay to through car traffic.

Ann Arbor is considered one of few Michigan cities that is looking ahead to alternative methods of transportation in order to provide their citizens with cleaner, safer, less expensive, and environmentally sounds ways to get around town.  This proposal would show other Michigan cities that we can accommodate cars but also encourage other modes of transportation.

Thank you.

Join the Huron River Watershed Council, protecting the Huron River since 1965.  

More info:  www.hrwc.org
 

Kris Olsson

Huron River Watershed Council

1100 N. Main Suite 210

Ann Arbor, MI  48104

734-769-5123

From: Welser, Wendy [mailto:WWelser@a2gov.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2008 11:19 AM
To: Susan Pollay; McCormick, Sue
Subject: RE: 3 meetings regarding downtown development fyi

Thanks for your consideration Susan.  "Yes" I agree; once the Center moves back to City Hall, there would be no reason I'm aware of not to proceed with incorporating this block into the plan as well  (though lots of building vendors make regular use of the loading zone). 
From: Susan Pollay [mailto:SPollay@a2dda.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2008 11:15 AM
To: Welser, Wendy; McCormick, Sue
Subject: RE: 3 meetings regarding downtown development fyi

Hi Wendy.  This is very valuable feedback and I’ll be sure to pass this along to the DDA members.  Thanks for taking time to assist.   Susan

p.s. It is my understanding that the City’s Customer Service Center will be moving back to City Hall when the construction of the new court/police building is completed in two years.  Perhaps the changes to this segment of Fifth Avenue could wait until the Center has moved back to City Hall.  

From: Welser, Wendy [mailto:WWelser@a2gov.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2008 10:58 AM
To: Susan Pollay; McCormick, Sue
Subject: FW: 3 meetings regarding downtown development fyi

If I understand proposal #1 correctly below, would it mean that we would lose the parking spaces (most importantly the handicapped spaces) along the side of the Customer Service Center and directly adjacent to the Handicapped entrance into the facility.  If so, I believe that creates a hardship for our handicapped customers (some of them regulars) who park in the handicapped spaces and then have easy access into the Center through the handicapped entrance.  Although it's not  high volume, we do have a handful (average half a dozen a day) who take advantage of the special access we have provided and some of them are pretty handicapped (very slow, unsteady walkers or wheelchair bound).
From: Melissa J. Smiley [mailto:mjsmiley@umich.edu] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2008 12:35 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: 5th and Division Plan Comment
I'm writing to express my support for the 5th and Division Plan.  I've  

long wondered why the town has two multi-lane "highways" running  

through it.  Cycling and walking along those roads, which I do  

frequently, is unnecessarily difficult due to lane widths and traffic  

speeds that are not consistent with how a downtown should look or  

feel.  Thanks for the plan and please implement it!

-Melissa

-- 

Melissa J. Smiley, MUP MPH

University of Michigan School of Public Health

Center for Social Epidemiology and Population Health

3645 SPH Tower, 109 Observatory

Ann Arbor, MI 48109-2029

734.615.0696

From: Robert M.Dascola [mailto:bdascola@umich.edu] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2008 1:15 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Hearing about Division St. Changes.
I can't attend the hear/meeting, but am in favor of the changes that 

the DDA wanted to apply to Division St. Any more parking will help 

the downtown and bike paths are a good thing. Thanks. Bob Dascola

Robert M.Dascola, Master Barber

304 1/2 S. State St.

Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104

Phone 734-668-9329

e-mail bdascola@umich.edu

Web www.dascolabarbers.com

Haircuts by Appointments

Day Off-Wednesday. 

From: Mel Drumm [mailto:mdrumm@aahom.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2008 2:59 PM
To: JHieftje@a2gov.org; JLowenstein@a2gov.org; SRapundalo@a2gov.org; LGreden@a2gov.org; SKunselman@a2gov.org; MHiggins@a2gov.org; MAnglin@a2gov.org; MTeall@a2gov.org; CEasthope@a2gov.org; SBriere@a2gov.org; rsuarez@a2gov.org
Cc: rfraser@a2gov.org; Susan Pollay
Subject: 5th Avenue Reconstruction
Dear Mayor Hieftje and Members of City Council,

On behalf of the Ann Arbor Hands-On Museum and the Ann Arbor Hands-On

Museum's Board of Trustees, I am sending a PDF letter addressed to the

members of City Council.  An individually addressed letter was delivered

to Mayor Hieftje this afternoon.  

The Ann Arbor Hands-On Museum is proud to be a member of the community.

We appreciate your unwavering support and value your partnership with us

over the years.  As an organization that welcomes approximately 200,000

people each year, we are proud to encourage our guests to visit and to

partake in all of Ann Arbor.  As a recent economic impact study

indicated, our guests contribute nearly $3.9 million dollars to our

local economy each year.

Of paramount concern to us is the safety of our school visitors.  As you will see in the attached letter, we believe the proposed alterations to 5th Avenue may place approximately 50,000 children at risk through the forced relocation of our long-standing bus drop-off location.  Due to this issue, we oppose the reconstruction of 5th Avenue between Ann and Catherine.  For nearly twenty-five years, the Museum has utilized 5th Avenue between Ann and Catherine as either our bus queuing or drop-off/pick-up location. We are convinced that any change may result in both a safety issue and a decrease in school field trip revenue.  

We need your help to devise a solution that is beneficial to everyone.

We remain proud to be a major downtown Ann Arbor attraction and

destination.  We also are grateful and proud of our long-standing

partnership and association with the City.  We look forward to working

with you to determine the best course of action.

Thank you.

Mel Drumm

Executive Director

Ann Arbor Hands-On Museum

734.995.5439

From: Sarah D. [mailto:4drake@gmail.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2008 5:33 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: 5th and Division project

I am a Community High student and am writing to express my support for the proposed improvements on 5th and Division.  I think the improvements for pedestrians in the Kerrytown/Community High area and the rest of downtown are greatly needed to improve safety and create a more appealing environment.  Thank you for your work on this project.

-- 
Sarah Drake 

From: Jacki Simon [mailto:jsimon25@comcast.net] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2008 6:42 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: %th Division Bike Paths

Since I will be out of town on Wednesday I'm writing to voice my opposition. I'm against the plans to create bicycle lanes on 5th and Division streets. Unless, the Ann Arbor Police are willing to equally enforce the traffic laws when it pertains to bicyclists. Every day I witness adults on bicycles disregarding stop signs and traffic lights, riding leisurely along in the center of the lane on Huron Parkway and Washtenaw trying up traffic for blocks, flying through intersections against traffic, and make left turns from the right lane without warning. Bicycles are suppose to be subject to the same laws as automobiles and buses. Why are the Ann Arbor Police ignoring this blatant disregard for the law? Until I see more bicycle riders obeying the law and the city's law enforcement personnel enforcing these laws equally and safer riding habits in general I will remain opposed to the increase of any bicycle lanes. It's just not safe for the bicycle riders or the automobile drives who, heaven forbid, accidentally run into them when they disregard the traffic laws. Why not increase the number of biodiesel buses instead.

 

Jacki Simon

2104 Melrose

Ann Arbor

From: bob@crank-it.com [mailto:bob@crank-it.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2008 7:22 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Support for proposed bike lanes
I just read with excitement the article in the Ann Arbor News regarding the bike lane proposal for 5th and Division streets.  As a local cycle retailer, I completely support this proposal.  

I would like to see Ann Arbor move up its ranking to eventually become one of the most cyclist friendly cities in the US according to The League of American Bicyclists.  

Every little bit helps to reduce  pollution and obesity in this Country and I applaud your efforts to that end. 

Sincerely,

Robert

  CRANK-IT

  www.crank-it.com

  734-502-1942

From: yakbuttertea@comcast.net [mailto:yakbuttertea@comcast.net] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2008 9:32 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Non- Motorized Makeover

In response to the article in The Ann Arbor News , May13, 2008, Non-Motorized Makeover, What are you all  thinking?  I guess you all are thinking about how to spend 10 million dollars when the city can"t even afford a decent City Hall or County building. The entire area that you have designated for this is a visually boring road. It is a neighborhood  without  many businesses and  intereresting architecture.  Both streets are corriders that help get you in and out  town.  These roads are not  DOWNTOWN. I can understand bike paths because these are main arteries and Ann Arborites use their bikes for transportation. Fifth St. and Packard are anything but  Freeways as stated in the rational. This is a "half baked"idea to try to increase parking.  The "...slowing cars and letting them know they're in the downtown..."  reaks of the same idea the DDA used to change the one way streets a few years ago.  I was at the city council meeting and it was all about slowing traffic, so people could visually shop from their cars, while stuck in traffic. This is just another way for the DDA to waste money  on studies about traffic patterns.The  former ending up as a reverse of the way the streets  used to be. Am I missing the INNOVATIVE THINKING?

Please, think about creating a more vibrant downtown, liberty st. or State st. Build an amazing building, multi use. Make a space for young entrepenures to blossom or create some vitality through creative  approaches.    Do something that supports the city's rich and diverse culture.  Don't spend 10 million dollars on more trees, pavement bumps and planters. Begin to create , don't decorate!  Stop DDA from it's endless studies   by consultants who view Ann Arbor from the outside. Ask the residents. We voted for the green belt  that surrounds the city. If  DDA had it's way on that one , who knows how   costly  the generic the sprawl would be.

 

Thank You,

Andrea David

From: Deanna Beyer [mailto:dabr@comcast.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 6:32 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Bike lanes in A2

I am not able to attend the meeting today, however I am writing to express my support for the bike lanes described in last night's A2 News.  I also want to encourage installation of bike racks for parking bikes down town.  There is virtually nowhere one can safely park a bike down town unless you lock it to a lamp post.  If the city installed bike racks throughout town at strategic locations and increased the number of bike lanes, it would make it more possible for people to use this mode of transportation.

On a trip to Amsterdam I was struck by the huge number of bikers, and  it was obvious that multiple paths and bike racks were in place to support this.

Deanna Beyer, homeowner A2.  

From: dianamd@aol.com [mailto:dianamd@aol.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 8:14 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: paths to ann arbor, proposed, I hope

Good Morning

I have lived in aa since 1968.

I used to bike downtown a round trip of 6 miles but I have been hit riding correctly and at almost 70 the sidewalk is too hard for this activity.  Also due to time constraints  I cannot walk the 6 mile trip.  

To get downtown from where we live near Briarwood (which I can walk to in 25 minutes) I take north bound division which has become difficult recently due to road activity near Huron.  I could always count on a pleasant trip down south bound fifth at the end of my shopping but I guess that will stop with your proposal.

Fifth and Division are the only real access to downtown from the south.   State is impassable with students, parking and the strange and mysterious traffic pattern near the diag.  Someone surely had a nightmare creating that and created a nightmare for anyone driving it except in the early hours of the morning

Main street is also impassable, especially with the giant U of M construction and the near stop and go conditions towards town as people gape at the t shirt stores, coffee shops and try to find the particular restaurant they read about to sample.  

So for me it will be Briarwood and I guess that is OK.  Most of the individual unique stores have given way to  coffee, T shirts or high rise buildings.  I miss the old but will enjoy saving gas by walking to Briarwood.

Diana Little Mulchay
2666 Esch Ave
Ann Arbor  MI  48104

From: JOHN KLINE [mailto:johnkkline@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 9:01 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: 5th and Division Plans
Dear DDA:  I have looked at the plans for 5th and Division and am concerned.  I understand the goal to make the street-scape more appealing to pedestrians but cannot understand the need to add bike lanes and parking.  I believe that any plan adopted should have

at least three lanes for traffic on both of these important streets through downtown.  As you all know, Ann Arbor's traffic patterns are complicated by river crossing and incomplete freeway access ramps

encircling the city (i.e. no east bound exit to I-94 from M-14 and vice versa).  There is no good way to get to S. State street area from North East side of town except Division and 5th.  At a minimum three

lanes need to be preserved for auto traffic.  Bike traffic can be routed down 4th street, over to Ashley, or onto other streets that are not through-streets.  I believe that if you close 5th and Division down to two lanes you will discourage people from going downtown and drive more business to strip malls on Plymouth and Washtenaw.  Furthermore, such additional congestion is going to make it more difficult to get to and from Churches located on State Street and other downtown streets.  I am a not anti-bicyclist, in fact I own two and ride frequently; however, bicyclist do not need access to the busiest and highest speed

through-streets. Finally, parking spaces are not necessary on 5th and Division.  There are lots of alternatives for parking that do not choke off the main traffic arteries of the city and further discourage people from coming downtown.

John Kline, 2830 Leslie Park Circle, AA 48105, (734)

302-7274        
From: shirleypaul@mgoblue.com [mailto:shirleypaul@mgoblue.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 9:54 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Fifth and Division Plan
I think parking on Division and Fifth Avenue would increase congestion and traffic problems.  It's one of the few arteries in the central area where traffic seems to flow smoothly, especially during rush hours.

I would be in favor of bike lanes only.

Sincerely,

Shirley Paul

1415 Brooklyn Ave.

Ann Arbor, MI 48104  

From: John C Neuenschwander [mailto:jochne@umich.edu] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 10:01 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: 4th and 5th Avenues makeover
Hi.

I read yesterday's (5/13) AA News article about the 4th and 5th Avenue 

makeover. Sounds good - I heartily endorse anything that makes Ann Arbor 

more pedestrian friendly.

One thought, though: would you consider putting in sky-friendly lighting? 

Why, you ask? Well, consider those globe lights that are used most 

everywhere downtown. More than half of the light they produce shines up, 

not down, and is therefore wasted, which means money is being wasted, too. 

The lights installed on the Broadway bridges are also wasteful, since they 

shine mostly outward, not downward. Lights which shine outward tend to 

ruin the eyes' dark adaptation and make seeing harder, not easier. At 

least you won't be using the cobra style lights, which might be worst of

all. As an example: stand on Broadway's RR bridge and look west. Lights 

toward Main St which are lower than you would be are still visible, hence 

that light is wasted, hence money is wasted.

Just something I thought you should consider. Thanks for reading this.

-John Neuenschwander

1508 Ottawa Rd.
From: BETTY M SMITH [mailto:bmshawk@umich.edu] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 10:10 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Bike Lanes on 5th and Division
To Whom It May Concern:

While I believe that encouraging AA citizens to use bicycles is 

commendable, I am certain that their addition to Fifth Ave. will turn the 

only avenue of relatively smooth transit across downtown Ann Arbor into 

one more traffic nightmare.

In a town that purports to be "green," the congestion caused by inadequate 

roads and  poorly timed stoplights, with accompanying idling internal 

combustion engines, is a sorry state.

Please consider using this project $ for addessing the traffic flow 

problems noted above.

Sincerely,

Betty Smith

Betty M. Smith bmshawk@umich.edu

Director of Development

2055 School of Art & Design

University of Michigan

Ann Arbor, MI 48109-2069

734/936-1950 FAX:734/615-9753

http://www.art-design.umich.edu

From: homeless.dave@gmail.com [mailto:homeless.dave@gmail.com] On Behalf Of Dave Askins
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 11:23 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Fifth and Division
Hi,

I'm writing to express my enthusiasm for the kind of improvements

included in the re-design of Fifth and Division Streets.  I hope this

project moves forward.

Thanks,

Dave Askins

330 Mulholland Ave.

Ann Arbor, MI

734.645.2633

From: Deborah Wagner [mailto:debbiew@med.umich.edu] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 11:26 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: 5th and Division Plans
After reading the recent article in the A2 news about the proposed narrowing of 5th and Division to create bike lanes and more public awareness of being in a downtown area some concerns are brought to mind.   Currently gridlock exists on Main St. downtown with the continued increase in trucking using Main St.as a main route through town.  Not only does this pollute the air with fumes as folks try to enjoy dining outside, but also creates undo noise and congestion.  That being said 5th and Division provide alternative routes for locals trying to navigate through town without getting caught in the Main St congestion.  If consideration is being given to narrowing and reducing transit via 5th and Division perhaps the city should consider restricting heavy construction traffic from using Main St.  All the limitations place on traffic through downtown only further delay passage.  

Deb Wagner PharmD

Pediatric Safety Coordinator

Associate Clinical Professor of Pharmacy

Assistant Clinical Professor of Anesthesiology

Office of Clinical Affairs

Phone: (734) 936-0738 (Pediatric Anesthesiology)

Fax:  (734) 763-6651 (Pediatric Anesthesiology)

Phone:  (734) 936-5495 (OCA)

From: Mary Lee Meyer [mailto:mary.lee.meyer@sbcglobal.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 12:07 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: 5th and Division

            The present configuration of our thoroughfares ( 5th and Division streets) allows a tremendous amount of traffic to move quickly through the middle of town.  The stoplights are well timed so that traffic can move smoothly.  (Those streets are not like a country road for “Sunday drivers”.)   They are the only streets in the middle of town on which it is possible to move quickly north or south with no impediments.

            It does not seem credible to me that the AA Downtown Development Authority would actually suggest the proposed changes to our major one-way streets, 5th and Division.  Taking space for two bike lanes as well as taking out space for some car parking would greatly slow the process and would be a terrible change in my opinion.  Having to watch bicycle riders on both sides of the street as well as having to stop while cars were either pulling out of or into  parking spaces would greatly decrease the value of the streets by hindering the steady traffic flow.  Drivers use those two streets as ways to get from point A to point B, neither being in the downtown area.  I think that if these changes were made to 5th and Division, instead of more visitors to Main Street there would be many fewer people going to activities on Main Street.  Surely that is not what the AADDA would want.

                        Mary Lee Meyer, long time resident

May 11, 2008

Susan Pollay

Downtown Development Authority

150 S 5th Ave # 301

Ann Arbor, MI 48104
Dear Ms. Pollay,

I am writing as a long time resident of Washtenaw County, a former long time resident of Ann Arbor, a current resident of Ypsilanti, and, perhaps most importantly, as the executive director of a statewide environmental protection organization based here in the fair city of Ann Arbor.  I am both delighted with the improvements proposed for the avenues of Fifth and Division and dismayed that there may be some hesitation to approve the Downtown Development Authority’s (DDA) plans. 

Anyone who spends time in downtown Ann Arbor knows first hand the incongruity between the traffic patterns on, say, Fourth Avenue and the traffic patterns on Fifth and/or Division. Whether a driver, a pedestrian or a cyclist, everyone knows that the traffic patterns on both Fifth and Division—each of which are three and, at some points, four lanes wide--are out of synch with the surrounding city streets. 

That is why I was excited to learn of the DDA’s comprehensive improvement plan for two corridors and hear that the Ann Arbor Non-Motorized Transportation Plan cited the DDA’s plan to install bike lanes on Fifth and Division as a something to embrace in the near term. Given that the Ann Arbor Downtown Plan established a goal of making the city core as walk-able and pedestrian-friendly as possible, the DDA’s work on these two key corridors seems 100% on target. 

I support this project for a number of reasons:

1. From an environmental perspective, the redesign of the corridors will reduce the number of car trips by providing attractive and safe transportation alternatives--biking and walking—which will work to reduce greenhouse gases.

2. The redesign is in synch with the city’s comprehensive plan.

3. The redesign will connect already existing bike lanes and pedestrian-friendly areas (in the Packard and Beakes streets areas).

4. The redesign will make areas frequented by people of all ages—notably young people
 and seniors--much safer and accommodating to foot traffic and bikes.

5. The redesign will work to enhance all that is truly delightful and attractive about downtown Ann Arbor.

As I understand the plan, all of what is cited above would be accomplished by:

· Installing bike lanes along the full length of the streets on the right hand side. This would work to connect Fifth and Division to the Packard bike lanes, and the lanes that cross the Broadway Bridge.  

· Adding 100 new on-street parking spaces on the left side of the street to give pedestrians increased access to City Hall, the Farmers Market, the Kempf House, and downtown businesses. 

· Reducing the crossing areas at intersections (i.e., the intersection at Division and Huron or the intersection at Fifth and Liberty). This would be accomplished by providing “bump-outs” to make pedestrian crossings time appropriate and, as a result, much safer for seniors and youth, among others. 

As a leader in the environmental movement, I was also pleased to know that City energy and maintenance costs would drop due to the plan to install LED lights throughout the area. 

Given the precedent-setting $1 million grant provided by the Department of Transportation to support this plan, and the additional $3 million pledged by the DDA, it would seem a project that the Ann Arbor City Council would jump to approve. I realize that there are competing demands for City and DDA financing, but given the MDOT funding, the DDA’s dedication to the plan and the City’s overall desire to enhance the downtown in relation to business development and multi-modal transportation, I truly hope Ann Arbor decision makers do the right thing and approve the expenditure of funds. The DDA has been a generous partner to the City for years. This plan continues that historic partnership, and I have no doubt you will continue this critical collaboration in years to come. 

Thank you for your good work.

Sincerely yours, 

[image: image1.jpg]



Lisa K. Wozniak

From: Dorothy Nordness [mailto:DorothyK@isr.umich.edu] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 4:59 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Comments on the plans for Fifth and Division
Importance: High

I have not had time to look at the plan since I just learned of it last evening, but I want to express my full support of any plan that encourages cycling and improves the city walkways for pedestrians.  As a walker and biker, I appreciate having a bike lane, and having car drivers be made aware of cyclers as they travel.  As a walker, I appreciate having well-marked crosswalks, traffic lights that indicate the number of seconds left before the "walk" sign turns to "don't walk", and ESPECIALLY having trees to provide shade in the hot summer on the downtown streets.  I hope no trees are being proposed for removal in the current plan; if so, I hope that can be reversed, so that trees are added to the routes being improved. From the newspaper report, it sounds like the main improvement for pedestrians is the narrowing of the crossing distance at some intersections.  This is a minor improvement, in my opinion.  

Thank you for considering my comments. 

***************************** 
Dorothy Nordness 
114 8th Street 
Ann Arbor 
734-668-6306 
************************************************** 

From: hugh [mailto:hughrright@comcast.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 5:18 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Fifth & Division Project.
Hello,

My name is Hugh Short

I first moved to Ann Arbor in 1959. I am familiar with this city.

I live on the south side of town near two major bike paths(S. Main St & 

A2/Saline Rd.).  
My observations on the percent of bike traffic would be that less than 

1% of all traffic on these corridors.

Bike traffic during the winter is almost non-existent.

If you want to see a good example of slowing the cars for the purpose of letting the people " see " the downtown look at Dexter(Mi.). They looked for the same outcome by reducing thru  lanes on Main St. from 4 to 2.  In Dexter that has caused more cars to sit and pollute/burn fuel. I see the same for our corridors(Division/Fifth).

If these commuters wish to see our city there are plenty of other street  options.

My observations of pedestrians downtown would be that they would be more likely to cross at inappropriate times with a shorter distance

created by these peninsulas.

Please do not let our ideology get in the way of practicality/reality.

Hugh Short

Resident

=============================================================

From: Craig Stephan [mailto:cstephan@mailaps.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 6:05 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Support for bike lanes on Fifth and Division

I'd like to express my support for the plan to put bike lanes on Fifth Ave. and Division St.  They will be of great help to those of us who bike downtown and will create a more pedestrian/bike friendly environment.

Craig Stephan
2752 Holyoke Lane
Ann Arbor, MI  48103

From: Brenda Bentley [mailto:bbentley@citywalks.us] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2008 7:45 PM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: RE: walk
I hope you're getting a good response at the hearing

tonight.    I am very enthusiastic about your Fifth &

Division plans; can't wait to see them implemented.

brenda

From: William E Stringer [mailto:westring@umich.edu] 
Sent: Thursday, May 15, 2008 11:25 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: 5th and Division Plan
Good Morning,

   I commute in on 5th and out on Division every day of the week, and the 

way it's set up currently makes the drive quite easy, and relatively 

speedy.  I'm not sure how one can characterize the lanes as being of above 

average width, though, and I can't imagine the astounding traffic problems 

that reducing the number of lanes, or changing the number of lanes 

frequently, would cause.

   Unless it is the case that there are a statistically significantly 

(relative to measures such as number of cars passing through 

intersections) higher number of pedestrian accidents along these 

corridors, which are _clearly_ designed to move traffic efficiently 

through town, I believe that making any change would negatively impact the 

quality of life of numerous people who live or work in Ann Arbor.

Thank you.

Wil Stringer


    
E-mail: westring@umich.edu

Lead Budget Analyst                 Phone:  (734)998-7654

University of Michigan Office of Budget and Planning

From: bob@crank-it.com [mailto:bob@crank-it.com] 
Sent: Friday, May 16, 2008 9:42 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Support for proposed bike lanes
I just read with excitement the article in the Ann Arbor News regarding the bike lane proposal for 5th and Division streets.  As a local cycle retailer, I completely support this proposal.  

I would like to see Ann Arbor move up its ranking to eventually become one of the most cyclist friendly cities in the US according to The League of American Bicyclists.  

Every little bit helps to reduce  pollution and obesity in this Country and I applaud your efforts to that end. 

Sincerely,

Robert

  CRANK-IT

  www.crank-it.com

  734-502-1942

From: David Santacroce [mailto:dasanta@umich.edu] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 21, 2008 8:22 AM
To: Susan Pollay
Subject: Comment on proposed 5th & Division Improvements
Hi.  I've looked closely at the plans for the proposed changes to 5th and Division.  As someone who lives downtown because it is "walkable," I want to applaud the DDA for trying to make it more so.  I have one small suggestion for the plan.
 

I live on the northwest corner of Fifth at Beakes.  This vantage gives me a unique perspective on just how hard it often is for people to cross Beakes on Fifth during weekdays.  The traffic coming off the bridge on Beakes heading into town often moves at alarming speeds and is dense during the week, terribly so during the morning and evening rush hours.  (The area is sometimes home to law enforcement speed traps and there is never a shortage of folks getting pulled over for going above the limit.)  Crossing Beakes is thus a challenge I experience personally and often hear people complaining about it in front of my house as they try to  "game" traffic and cross.  The area north of Beakes is home to a lot of people.  It is also a "must cross" street for folks trying to get to the train station and people from the Summit Street neighborhood making their way downtown.  There is also a small day care playground on the southwest corner of Beakes that is very exposed to this high speed corner where there are often accidents with cars trying to cross Fifth into town.   While the project design at this point tangentially addresses this crossing and speed  problem, it should do more to slow the Beakes traffic down to allow people to cross Beakes at the base of the bridge and at Fifth and Fourth Avenue.  This might be accomplished by adding a single lane reducing "bump out" (like the one currently planned just west of the Fifth and Beakes intersection) at the base of the bridges.
 

Thank you for your time.
 

David Santacroce
601 N. Fifth Avenue
734.355.0074
 

� The Neutral Zone is only one building off the corner of Fifth and Washington.





